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April 26, 2022 


The Louisa County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Supervisors office. The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Brad Quigley, Chairman. The following Board members were present: Chris Ball, and Randy Griffin. Board members voting “AYE” unless otherwise noted

Pledge of Allegiance
Motion Ball, seconded by Griffin to approve the agenda for April 26, 2022

Motion Griffin, seconded by Ball to approve the minutes for April 19, 2022

Motion Griffin, seconded by Ball to approve the special claims for April 26, 2022
The following meetings were attended. Griffin attended the Board of Health meeting. Griffin also attended the EM meeting prior to attending the LEPC meeting at the Louisa County Fairgrounds. Griffin also went to the E911 meeting. Ball attended the MVWF meeting. Quigley attended the Louisa County Conservation Board meeting.
The following payroll changes were reviewed. Justin Wessley, $21.28 to $22.07/hr, change of duty. David Norcross, $28.34 to $30.62/hr re-evaluation of existing job & full-time. Mark Spitznogle, $24.71 to $24.56/hr remove shift differential. Nick Davis, $25.41 to $25.31/hr remove shift differential. Marcus Wilkins, $25.31 to $25.41 Shift differential. Edward Parker, $30.22 to $30.72/hr re-evaluate existing job & shift differential. Takoda Aplara, $29.47 to $29.72/hr re-evaluate existing job, Greg Torres, $30.77 to $30.47/hr specialty pay SRO. Jeremy Orr, $23.38 to $23.48/hr length of service increase.
The Board then discussed the ARPA Funds with Auditor Sturgell.  Sturgell stated that she had sat in on a webinar that discussed the Final ruling.  Any allocation up to $10 million could be considered Loss of Revenue and the Funding can be used for Government Services, i.e.Windows, A/C units, Sidewalks, Tuckpointing of the Courthouse.  The Board agreed that using the Funding in this way sounded like a good idea and would benefit the whole of the County citizens.
Motion Griffin, seconded by Ball to sign Resolution Allocating ARP Funds as Lost Revenue to spend on Government Services.
RESOLUTION 202227
WHEREAS, in March 2021, the federal government established the American Rescue Plan Act of 2021 (ARPA) which included the Coronavirus State and Local Fiscal Recovery Funds (SLFRF) to provide state, local and Tribal governments with the resources needed to respond to the pandemic and its economic effects: and

WHEREAS, the U.S. Department of the Treasury issued an Interim Final Rule implementing the SLFRF program on May 10, 2021, which included replacing lost revenue to County governments, and 

 WHEREAS, on January 6, 2022, the Treasury issued final rules for the SLFRF program, including authorization for counties to allocate up to $10,000,000 of their total SLFRF allocation as lost revenue to spend on government services. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Louisa County Board of Supervisors approves allocating its total SLFRF allocation in the expected amount of $2,143,419.00 as lost revenue to spend on government services. 

HEREBY RESOLVED by the Louisa County Board of Supervisors this 26th day of April, 2022.

Approved this 26th day of April 2022

Ayes: Brad Quigley, Chair, Chris Ball, Randy Griffin

Attest: Sandi Sturgell, Louisa County Auditor

Sturgell then asked if the items such as the money for the remodel at the Sheriff’s department and the A/C units for at the Complex should come from the ARP vs the LOSST since those would qualify. The Board agreed that yes, it should. They also want to start a list of other projects that need to be completed.





 Brian Hall, gave the updates for EM, E911, and Safety. Hall discussed the Operation Proms that were held for LM School and the Wapello School.  Both went well despite threat of weather. Hall also put together the LEPC meeting to discuss the increasing presence of the Railroad in the Columbus Jct area and the impact on traffic and possible emergency situations.

Adam Shutt, County Engineer, gave the weekly Secondary Roads update.  Shutt said that he was looking to try to combine the paving projects of the Grandview Bypass with the changing of the Farm to Market Route and the Oakville Project.

The following claims were examined and approved:


Principal 

basic life


       $271.35


ISAC


group health ins


$104,706.02

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting on motion adjourned at 9:25 a.m.

_______________________________   
   _____________________________​​__ 
Sandi Sturgell, Louisa County Auditor
   Brad Quigley, Chairman of the Board
